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Student Council Meeting (Huddersfield Centre)
Minutes of a meeting held on 01st April ‘14 at 12:30-2:00pm in B-1001
Present: 
James Stocks (VP), Neil Johnson (Student Councillor –ICT & Mature Students Officer), Charlie Bazzant (LGBTQ Forum Chair), Sophie-Violet Harrow (Enrichment Officer), Marc Addy, Martin Ellam, Matthew Stephen, Grant Wilkinson, Umar Nana, Neil Kearns, Junaid Iltaf, Toby Ward, Nathan Smyth, Joe Gallagher, Laura Bandure, Joshua Hick, Andrew Denton, Irram Jaura. 
Guest Speaker: Rachel Childs-Hirst (Volunteer co-ordinator for Ruddi’s Retreat) 
	
	
	Action
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	Introductions from guest speaker:
Rachel Childs- Hirst: Trustee, committee member and volunteer co-ordinator of Ruddi’s Retreat: The charity organisation offers holidays to families that are affected by Cancer, life limiting illness and bereavement. 

Volunteering opportunities include working in: a coffee shop, bar, bag packing, fundraising events, leaflet and poster dissemination and organising your own event. 

Why volunteer? Valuable work experience, references upon request, great place to make new friends and care for others. 

Leaflets and sign-up sheets available from the Students’ Union.

Minutes from last meeting:
All agreed. 
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	Matters arising from last meeting:

The smoking areas mentioned in the minutes – they aren’t big enough and also there is a hole in the smoking shelter outside the front entrance to the waterfront. What’s being done about this?

The lockers – we need more lockers. The ones we have are too small, Science and IT departments don’t have any at all and this is unfair as other departments do. 
College Business: 

Most council members had not had any Learner Voice meetings, only the students from Sport had had one. 

Need to establish a structure and timetable for the Learner Voice meetings so that Student Council can fit around them – improving student voice. 

 
	TM to pass info onto SMT. 
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	 Educational issues:
Positive:
The majority of teachers respect the students learning style. 

In Public Services & Sport the discipline elements are much like the army – this is a positive thing for the students as they are adjusted before they leave to work in similar fields. 

The lessons are interesting and the relationships formed between students and staff can be amazing. 

Teachers, LSAs and Progress Coaches are very supportive. 

VLE is great for marking work. 

Tutors give 1:1s which make learning easier and feedback more understandable. 

For Consideration:
Mature students sometimes feel patronised by teachers. 

Public Services students often feel like the whole class is punished rather than the individual causing trouble. (Golden Ticket may work) 

When teachers are late the students can’t get into the room – very frustrating for them. 

Sports students tend to be very tired at college because they have training in the mornings, they would like this to be moved to the afternoon so that they can concentrate during lessons. 

Bad behaviour can cause early withdrawals from the course, but students feel that this is not managed correctly – should be able to avoid withdrawal. 
Science: the computers rarely work! 

Assignments on the VLE rarely have feedback – especially within Sports dept. 
Why can’t we access the flexi on the first floor? – we have to go up and round but there’s a door right in front of the barriers, why can’t we just go through it! 
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	Union Business:

Update from the Exec:
We are now holding drop in sessions every Thursday 12:30-1:30pm at the Engineering centre, we intend to roll these out across each site in order to gain more presence within College. 

The LGBTQ forum is set to meet next week, posters are up around college and promotion is on VLE/FB/Twitter etc. 

Neil (Mature Students Officer) has created a webpage (Fb) for mature students at Kirklees College and is currently researching mature students views and what provisions we could put in place to make our 11,000 mature students feel more comfortable at college. 

Some of the exec are going to the NUS conference next week and so will be reporting on their experience after our return. 

The officers at the Engineering Centre are planning an employability week whereby they will invite external contacts from relevant industry sectors and hold lunchtime workshops focusing on interview skills, CV writing and UCAS applications. 
Exec Question Time:

What’s the progress with the chill out zone/lounge area? 

· We’re working on it! We’re desperate for some space that you can call your own but unfortunately the college doesn’t have a lot of space! We now have table tennis tables in the dance studio and we’re providing more enrichment activities as we become more settled but it’s hard with no space. We’ll carry on pushing for it though and hopefully things might change by September. 


	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	Date of Next Meeting: 4th June (Waterfront) 2-4pm. 
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